
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRESS RELEASE 
                                          FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
June 9, 2020 

 

Update on Modification to State Stay-at-Home Order 
 

Governor Newsom and State Health Officer Dr. Sonia Angell have announced that additional 

activities may be included in the roadmap to modifying the statewide stay-at-home order.  At 

this time, no additional sectors are permitted to open in Tuolumne County, as detailed in a local 

health officer order on Friday June 5, 2020. Dr. Liza Ortiz, Interim Tuolumne County Health 

Officer, intends to issue an updated local Health Officer Order this Thursday, June 11, 2020, 

accordingly.  The planned June 11, 2020 Health Officer Order will take effect at midnight June 

12, 2020.   

 

The local Health Officer Order will detail sectors may open at midnight June 12, 2020.  At this 

time, the following sectors are expected to be included in the local Health Officer Order. 

Statewide: 

• Day camps 

• Schools (updated from previous guidance) 

• Childcare (updated from previous guidance 

• Professional Sports (without live audiences) 

Guidance for these sectors can be found here: https://covid19.ca.gov/industry-guidance/   

Additionally, as a variance county: 

• Campgrounds, RV Parks, and Outdoor Recreation 

• Hotels, Lodging, Rentals (for leisure) 

• Cardrooms, Racetracks 

• Movie Theaters and Family Entertainment Centers 

• Restaurants, Bars, and Wineries 

• Fitness Facilities 

• Museums, Galleries, Zoos, Aquariums 

Guidance for these sectors can be found here: https://covid19.ca.gov/roadmap-counties/ 

 

Facilities are required to review and follow the industry-specific guidelines, complete their 

preparedness plan or checklist, submit a copy to Tuolumne County Public Health at 

Health@tuolumnecounty.ca.gov, and post the document in their facility for the public to view.  

 

Even as additional activities are opening, that does not necessarily mean that they are safe or 

risk-free. There continues to be risk for disease transmission, and Public Health will monitor 

disease activity and adjust local health orders as needed.  
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Dr. Ortiz continues to recommend that individuals who have traveled outside of the county, 

who interact with the public as part of their job, who work in essential critical infrastructure 

jobs, or have interacted with people outside of their household, get tested for COVID-19. No-

cost testing is available to anyone at the state testing site in Angels Camp. Information and 

appointments are available at https://lhi.care/covidtesting 
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